
 THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

 BY-LAW 

 
 BY-LAW NUMBER 079-2025 
 
A By-law to Stop and Close a portion of Huntington Road east of Highway #50 in 
the City of Vaughan as a public highway. 
 
WHEREAS at its meeting of June 28, 2022 Council directed staff to commence 

procedures, as required by the Municipal Act, 2001, to stop up and close a portion of 

Huntington Road located east of Highway #50, legally described as Part of Lot 4, 

Concession 10 (geographic Township of Vaughan), designated as Part 3 on Reference 

Plan 65R-6990. 

AND WHEREAS notice of intention of the City of Vaughan to pass this by-law was 

published on the City’s website on February 7, 2025. 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Vaughan ENACTS AS 

FOLLOWS: 

1. The lands which are situate in the City of Vaughan, Regional Municipality of York 

being a portion of Huntington Road located east of Highway #50, legally described as 

Part of Lot 4, Concession 10 (geographic Township of Vaughan), designated as Part 

3 on Reference Plan 65R-6990, are hereby stopped up and closed as public highway. 

 
Voted in favour by City of Vaughan Council this 25th day of March, 2025. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Steven Del Duca, Mayor 

 
 
 
 

 
Todd Coles, City Clerk 

 
 
 
Authorized by Item No. 6 of Report No. 8 of the Committee of the Whole. 
Report adopted by Vaughan City Council on March 25, 2025. 
City Council voted in favour of this by-law on March 25, 2025. 
Approved by Mayoral Decision MDC 004-2025 dated March 25, 2025. 
Effective Date of By-Law: March 25, 2025 


